
CITY MANAGER’S NEWSLETTER 

JUNE 24, 2022 
 

IMPORTANT COUNCIL DATES: 
  

 July 18, Monday, 6:00 p.m. – Regular Session (30 Park) 

 August 1, Monday, 6:30 p.m. – Regular Session (30 Park) 

 August 14, Sunday, 5:30 – 7:30 p.m. – Ice Cream Social (Shafor Park) 

 August 15, Monday, 5 p.m. – Work Session (30 Park) 

 September 19, Monday, 6:30 p.m. – Regular Session (30 Park) 

 October 3, Monday, 6:30 p.m. – Regular Session (30 Park) 

 October 17, Monday, 5 p.m. – Work Session (30 Park) 
 

BUSINESS UPDATE: 
 

➢ PFAS Chemicals:  Enclosed is another DDN article about the new USEPA non-binding health 

advisory. 

 

➢ Library Incident:  Enclosed are DDN and Register articles about indictments issued on the 

child pornography case. 

 

➢ Guns:  Enclosed is a letter from the Oakwood Schools announcing the decision to retain current 

policies prohibiting guns in Oakwood school buildings. 

 

➢ Insomnia Cookies Ribbon Cutting:  Enclosed is a Register photo from the June 16 Insomnia 

Cookies ribbon cutting ceremony.   

 

➢ Michael Hoecht:  Enclosed is a Register article about Oakwood grad and LA Rams defensive 

lineman Michael Hoecht inspiring young Lumberjacks at an Oakwood football camp.   

 

➢ Police Academy:  Enclosed is a DDN article about our 2022 CPA.  We already have 14 

applications. 

 

➢ Electricity Costs:  Enclosed is a DDN article about electricity costs.  I continue to believe that 

Ohio made a mistake in deregulating electricity and natural gas.  I believe the state legislature 

should have fixed the problems with the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio, rather than 

deregulate energy. 

 

➢ Oakwood Club:  Enclosed is a Register article about the Stewart family selling The Oakwood 

Club to The One ESCA Group, a Dallas-based restaurant management group.   

 
➢ City Meetings:  Enclosed is a DDN article announcing our upcoming public meetings. 

 

 

 

 

 



➢ Special Olympics Torch Run:  Yesterday, Chief Hill and Detective Ballinger, along with law 

enforcement personnel from Kettering, Centerville, Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office, 

and Moraine participated in the 2022 Law Enforcement Torch Run for Special Olympics. 

Officers participating in this leg carried the “Flame of Hope” from the Centerville Police 

Department to the Dayton Police Department Headquarters Building, a distance of just under 

12 miles.  The Torch Run travels through 150 Ohio communities creating awareness and 

raising funds for the Special Olympics program.  
 

 
 

 

 

HAVE A GREAT WEEKEND! 
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